Park Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes
March 22, 2017 ● 5:30 p.m.
Meeting Room A
Members Present:  Susan Wrassman, Sue Arnold, Larry Thomas, Ken Kwantes and Andrew Meggitt
Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, John Butz, Dan James, Tom Sager, Kent Bagnall and Morgan Bearden.
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
2. Chairman Comments
· Mr. Thomas said this was a special meeting to talk only about the Dog Park and asked for everything else on the agenda to be tabled until the April 26 meeting. All board members verbally agreed to table the remaining items on the agenda.
3. Open House Update
· Park Director Floyd Jernigan reviewed the findings from the February 28 open house. Once everything was tallied, there were four main areas of public interest; Dog Park; Tennis Courts; Trails and a splash feature at SplashZone or in a park. Mr. Jernigan said he would like to have a third open house later in the year.
4. Old Business

· Dog Park – Mr. Thomas reviewed the current city ordinances in regards to dogs in city parks as well as dogs at large. He also said the Mayor would like a master plan created for Buehler Park to include timing on all projects and the master plan would be brought to city council for approval.
Mr. Butz reviewed the proposed property on Lion’s Club Drive & Highway 72 which would be used for a new animal shelter. He added there could be a bigger dog park built at the site, but it would come after the animal shelter, which is scheduled for 2019. He figured a timeline for a dog park at that site could be between 2022-2024.

Mr. Thomas reiterated no Prop P money would be used to build a dog park and that Mr. Bagnall and his group said they would raise the money. He wants to be sure the general public understand that no Prop P money will be used. Mr. Jernigan said he plans to be as transparent as possible and will continue to show the public what projects the Prop P money has been used for.
Mr. Thomas asked for master plans to be created with and without the dog park in Buehler Park. He wants both groups (for and against the dog park) to get a copy of the park map and develop their own ideas for the park and then a final rendition would be created at the April board meeting.

Ms. Wrassman asked how the Highway 72 extension and the additional land would affect the park and asked if the asphalt from the current Kingshighway and the parking lot the city would acquire be taken out. Mr. Butz said the asphalt would be taken out and it will be filled with dirt and seeded. He thought a fence might be put up along the perimeter of the park.

Mr. Sager would like to have a sign put up on the Interstate letting travelers know about Buehler Park so they could “enjoy the park and walk their dogs.”
Mr. Thomas told the audience anyone who had an interest in the Buehler Park master plan to contact Mr. Jernigan to obtain a map and to bring their ideas to the special meeting at Buehler Park Wednesday, April 12. The proposed master plans would then be discussed at the regular board meeting Wednesday, April 26.
5. Adjournment: Sue Arnold made a motion to adjourn and Andrew Meggitt seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  






